Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time

The flowers on St. Joseph's Altar have been designated by Joan Whiteford in memory of Donald Todt.

Mass Inlentions

Sat. 5:30p.m. Margaret Shrader Sun.

7:30a.m. The People of the Parish

10:00a.m. Mark Grim

Mon. 8:00a.m. Charlie Klunk & deceased children

Mike and Judy

8:00a.m. Bernard Smithmyer, Jr. Tues.

8:00a.m. Living & deceased members of A.Lloyd Wed.

& Anastasia Klunk family

Thurs. 8:00a.m. Donald R. Klunk

Fri. 8:00a.m. Mary Sand

Sat. 5:30p.m. James Small, Sr.

Sun. 7:30a.m. Sister Adelaide Bennett, SSJ The People of the Parish 10:00a.m.

Gerlory Procession

5:30p.m. Mr. and Mrs. Bill Eckenrode Sun. Oct. 16th 7:30a.m. Mr. & Mrs. Charles Glessner

10:00a.m. Diane Groft and Pam Miller

There will be a second collection this weekend for World Mission Sunday.

There will be a meeting held later this month to present the results of the study on Catholic Education in the Adams Deanery. Bishop Ronald W. Gainer: Very Rev. Edward Quinlan. Secretary for Education; Livia Riley, Superintendent of Schools, along with local representatives of the Deanery Committee will announce the plan for the future of Catholic Education in the Deanery. The meeting will have three parts – one for faculty and staff of the Deanery schools: Annunciation BVM, Immaculate Conception BVM, Scared Heart, St. Francis Xavier, St. Joseph and Delone Catholic High School. The second part will be for parish councils, finance committees and school board members. The third part is for parents of the students in the schools. All parties have been notified this week of the upcoming meeting. Results of the study will be released to the parishes the weekend of Oct. 22nd and 23rd.

This weekend we welcome our newest Parishioner through the

Sacrament of

Holv Baptism

Molly Rose Ratcliffe, daughter of

William Ratcliffe and Kelsey (Corter) Ratcliffe Congratulations to the new family!

There will be NO Parish Council meeting in Oct.

Women of Sacred Heart Meeting will be Mon., Oct. 17th at 6:30 pm in the School. All women of the Parish are welcome to attend.

Direction for Our Times: come join our Parishioner Wendy McCall in Our Lady's Chapel on Sat. Oct. 22nd at 10:15am to pray the rosary and read the monthly locution message from Jesus, as given to Anne, a lay Apostle. For more information, call Wendy at 717-969-2452. All are welcome. Check out the website: www.directionforourtimes.org.

On Sat. Oct. 22nd at 9:00a.m. at the Diocesan Center in Hbg. Forever in Our Hearts Ministry is offering a grief workshop for families that have lost a child due to miscarriage, stillbirth. abortion, or infant death. Please join us as together we prepare for the upcoming challenging season. Our speaker will be Leslie Delp, Founder of Olivia's House and Bereavement Specialist. There is no registration fee for this event but we ask you to please register by visiting www.hbgdiocese.org/respectlife or contacting Jaclyn Curran (717) 657-4804 ext. 313 or jcurran@hbgdiocese.org.

Immaculate Conception will host a Bingo on Sun. Oct. 23rd at 1:30p.m. in the school hall. Plan for an afternoon of fun with family and friends. Prizes include Thirty-One and Vera Bradley bags, Alex and Ani, local gift certificates and more. Mark your calendar and get your tickets early. Tickets are \$15 in advance and \$18 at the door. Doors open at 12:00p.m. Proceeds benefit Immaculate Conception Church. For tickets or information call Rosemary Lowas, 825-1922.

"Our Catholic Faith and the Death Penalty" is a free seminar that will be held on Tues. Oct 25th at 7 p.m. at the Cardinal Keeler Center, Hbq. We will examine the need to balance punishment, respect for human life and the call for justice. Speakers include: Mr. Sean McCormack, Esq., Dauphin County Chief Deputy District Attorney; the Reverend Paul C.B. Schenck, MA, EdD, Director, Office of Respect Life Activities and Mr. Francis Viglietta, Director, Social Concerns Department, PA Catholic Conference. The event is free but registration is requested at www.HbgDiocese.org/deathpenalty Contact Pete Biasucci at (717) 657-4804 ext. 285.

A Healing Mass will be held here Sat. Oct. 29th at 11:00a.m. A social with light refreshments will be held in the Parish Hall immediately following the Mass. All are welcome to attend.

Junior Choir rehearsal will begin on Sun. Oct. 30th. Rehearsals are held in the choir loft from 8:45 until 9:30a.m. The Junior Choir is open to students in grades 2 through 8. Registration forms with the rehearsal/Mass schedule are available in the church vestibule. For more information please contact Jody Richter at (717) 524-8684 or songbird62@embargmail.com.

The Delone Catholic Interact Club will be holding a Pit Beef/Pork/Chicken Fundraiser on Sat. Nov. 5th from 11:00a.m. – 3:00p.m. in the South St. parking lot. Little Everett's BBQ will be supplying the food. All profits will be donated to the Hanover Area Council of Churches Provide-a-Lunch Program.

Immaculate Conception Church New Oxford, will host speaker Steven Hemler on the topic: "Why Does a Loving God Allow Evil, Pain & Suffering?" Sun. Nov. 6th at 7:00p.m in the school cafeteria. All are welcome to attend. Steven Hemler is President of the Catholic Aplogetics Institute of North America (CAINA) and author of The Reality of God: The Layman's Guide to Scientific Evidence for the Creator. See: cainaweb.org

Sacred Heart School News

Mark Your Calendars!

- The School's Annual Fruit Sale will start on Nov. 17th. More info to come...
- The Sacred Heart School's Christmas Bazaar is right round the corner. Please join us on November 19th from 9 am - 3 pm for a festive day of Christmas cheer! More info to come...
- The Annual Appeal will be going out in November. If you or anyone you know that is/was affiliated with the school at one time has a new address, we would appreciate receiving the new information. Every little bit benefits the scholars of Sacred Heart!

Our help is from the Lord, who made heaven and earth.